Telephone: {608) 935-3238

111 W. Merrimac Street, 3
Fax: (608) 935-9655

Dodgeville, W1 53533

Brandon Wilhelm

Lieutenant

David Bauer
Chief Of Police

Monday, May 1, 2023

Mayor Todd Novak and the Dodgeville City Council,

Per our conversation and upon my retirement on June 9%, | am requesting that the City of Dodgeville

consider the following request.

I would request that the City of Dodgeville gift two items to me that have been used in my service to the
City of Dodgeville. These items include:

1. Springfield Armory XD-45 ACP Mod. 2, 4” firearm Serial # GM96403
with accompanying magazines, holster and light

2. Dodgeville Police Chief —gold uniform badge — with WI state seal

| recognize that this is an extraordinary request, but also feel that it is appropriate given my 33 years of
service to the city. | will be reaching out to a local firearms dealer to have the federal background check
done on me to comply with the firearms transfer. Thank you in advance for your attention to this

request.

Thanks,

David J. Bauer

“To protect and serve, in partnership with our community, through integrity and compassion.”



